TOWN OF OAK GROVE GOUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 5, 2011

The Town of Oak Grove, Ar. Met for it's regular monthly meeting April 5th in the Town Hall. The
meeting was call to order by Mayor Sam Jones and a quorum was established.

On roll call the following were present, Alderwoman Janice McKelvey, Aldermen Gary Gray, Josh
Peden, Gary High and Eugene Reynolds.

The minutes for March 1st were read. There being no corrections or alterations, Mayor Jones asked for
a motion to accept the minutes. Alderman Josh Peden made a motion to accept the minutes as read,
Alderman Eugene Reynolds seconded the motion. All voted in the affirmative.

The first order of business was thanking Mike McKelvey for clearing snow off of the Fire Station and
Community Building parking lots and streets. Alderman Josh Peden a motion to pay Mike $100.00
dollars. Alderman Gary Gray seconded the motion. All voted in the affirmative.

The next order of business was the presentation of the bills. The bills were checked and initialed by the
Council. Alderman Gary High seconded by Alderwoman Janice McKelvey made a motion to allocate
money to pay the bills. All Voted in the affirmative.

The next order of business was the discussion to obtain a credit/debit card for the Towns use. Alderman
Eugene Reynolds made a motion to get one from the bank. Alderman Gary High seconded the motion.
All voted_ in the affirmative.

The next order of business was give Secretary Pat Carlton a $50.00 a month raise. Take two thirds out
out of general and one third out of street fund. Alderwoman Janice McKelvey a motion seconded by
Gary Gray. All voted in the affirmative.

The Fire Dept. gave a presentation, using the power point projector and computer to show some goals
they hope to achieve in the near future, which would lower the ISO rating. They also showed some
pictures of some trucks that Fire Chief Steve Allen and Fireman Terry Plumlee made a trip to
Greenbrier, Ar. to look at, that the forestry dept. has. Alderman Gary Gray made a motion seconded by
Alderman Josh Peden to fill out application to the Forestry Dept. for a chance of obtaining one.

Alderwoman Janice McKelvey made a motion to adjourn seconded by Alderman Eugene Reynolds. All
voted in the affirmative.

Respectively submitted,
Patsy Cé?ton, Recorder
Sam Jones, Mayor \



